#### **Chapel Hill**

# Friends Meeting Newsletter

May, 2014



#### **Monthly Query:**

As far as possible, have I arranged for my care in good time, so that an undue burden does not fall on others? How am I incorporating the changes with aging into my life in ways that nurture my spiritual growth?

#### **Contents:**

Monthly Worship Tip from the M&W Committee	Upcoming Forum Schedule	1
Large-Print Directories: Order Yours Today!	Monthly Worship Tip from the M&W Committee	2
It's Our Wedding! Jimmy Malone and Zac Lawhon		
It's Our Wedding! Jimmy Malone and Zac Lawhon	Upcoming Forum: Our Children's Place	2
CFS alums speak about their CFS experiences  This I Believe, Quaker Style		
CFS alums speak about their CFS experiences  This I Believe, Quaker Style	A Message from Ruth Zalph	2
Quaker House Alternative to Violence Project Training  National Day of Action by Fast Food Workers  Directory Updates  CROP Walk Results  Boycott! The Art of Economic Activism Exhibit  Minutes from Meeting for Worship with Attention to Business  (Spiritual State of the Meeting Retreat, Treasurer's Report, CFS "Building Friends" campaign, Report from PFF, Buildings and Grounds, Burma Shave-style message boards, FCNL Priorities)		
Quaker House Alternative to Violence Project Training  National Day of Action by Fast Food Workers  Directory Updates  CROP Walk Results  Boycott! The Art of Economic Activism Exhibit  Minutes from Meeting for Worship with Attention to Business  (Spiritual State of the Meeting Retreat, Treasurer's Report, CFS "Building Friends" campaign, Report from PFF, Buildings and Grounds, Burma Shave-style message boards, FCNL Priorities)	This I Believe, Quaker Style	3
Directory Updates  CROP Walk Results  Boycott! The Art of Economic Activism Exhibit  Minutes from Meeting for Worship with Attention to Business  (Spiritual State of the Meeting Retreat, Treasurer's Report, CFS "Building Friends" campaign, Report from PFF, Buildings and Grounds, Burma Shave-style message boards, FCNL Priorities)	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	
CROP Walk Results	National Day of Action by Fast Food Workers	3
CROP Walk Results	Directory Updates	3
Boycott! The Art of Economic Activism Exhibit		
Minutes from Meeting for Worship with Attention to Business		
(Spiritual State of the Meeting Retreat, Treasurer's Report, CFS "Building Friends" campaign, Report from PFF, Buildings and Grounds, Burma Shave-style message boards, FCNL Priorities)	·	
	(Spiritual State of the Meeting Retreat, Treasurer's Report, CFS "Building Friends" campaign, Report from PFF, Buildings and Grounds, Burma Shave-style message boards, FCNL Priorities)	

## **Upcoming Forum Schedule**

#### May 4: Amazon Conservation and Crafts

Campbell Plowden, a conservation activist working in the Amazon, will speak to us about his work. As part of his work, he imports artisan crafts. These will be available for purchase before Meeting and through Potluck.

#### May 11: Faith and Practice - An Open Discussion

How do we use it? How might we use it? Friends are encouraged to think about this prior to the discussion, which will be led by Max Drake.

#### May 25: Friends and Hospice

Madelyn Ashley will share with us her work with the sick and dying. We will be asking ourselves as we listen whether we feel called to be a part of this ministry.

#### June 1: Graduation with Potluck

#### Monthly Worship Tip from the M&W Committee

We welcome all children of all ages and understand the fidgeting of little ones is part of our blessing of having them in our midst.

# Large-Print Directories: Order Yours Today!

Publications and Communications is hoping to print a limited number of "large-print" directories. If you would like one, please let them know. You can call Emily Buehler, email directory@chapelhillfriends.org, or put a note into the mailbox labeled "newsletter."

#### **Upcoming Forum: Our Children's Place**

Below is a link to the most recent newsletter from Our Children's Place. Melissa Radcliffe, Executive Director, will be sharing with us at forum on Sunday, June 8. This newsletter will give Friends a good idea of what Our Children's Place is all about. It includes Melissa's letter re fathers' day at OCC.

http://us3.campaign-archive1.com/? u=19dd0414f4b8502bba9f326e4&id=cb493609f8&e=7b6bc9ac9b

## It's Our Wedding!

We've been together for eight years, now we're getting married! A very long engagement comes to an end on June 28, 2014. Please join us, Jimmy Malone and Zac Lawhon, in celebrating our marriage at the Chapel Hill Friends Meeting House in Chapel Hill, NC. The service starts at 10:00 and will be followed by a potluck reception. For more information and to RSVP, visit our website at http://zacandjimmyswedding.splashthat.com/.

### A Message from Ruth Zalph

Dear Friends,

I have been accepted as a delegate to Israel/Palestine with Interfaith Peace-Builders (a former program of Fellowship of Reconciliation.) I am very excited about this opportunity to meet with every-day Palestinian and Israeli families, and sleep in their homes, thus promoting long term relationships and put a human face on the conflict. I ask you to be my spiritual companion and financial partner. The cost is \$3900 from Washington. Any donation is greatly appreciated. Checks may be made out to Interfaith Peace-Builders with my name on the Memo line, or Ruth Zalph and sent to 750 Weaver Dairy Rd. #3106 Chapel Hill, 27514. IFPB asks donations be sent in by May 15. I plan to share my experience with meeting upon my return. Go to IFPB.org for more information. Trip May 31-June 13th. "BLESSED ARE the PEACEMAKERS."

### CFS alums speak about their CFS experiences

The Carolina Friends School experience through the voices and perspectives of several CFS alums and an alum parent filmed during the "Life After CFS" panel discussion in January 2014. Go to: https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=YJIONZDWMxI

### This I Believe, Quaker Style

May 8, June 12

Chapel Hill Friends Meeting is a gathering of people who have diverse beliefs, practices, and experiences about what is spiritual, about "God," and about the "Light." However, most of us can only guess, or really don't know much, about the spiritual beliefs and practices of one another. We are creating an opportunity to begin conversations with each other in a safe and non-judgmental environment in the Meetinghouse. We will begin with worship, then a Query which those attending can discuss in small groups and end with worship sharing, leaving space for any vocal ministry resulting from your time in groups. We hope you can join us for this ongoing journey, meeting the 2nd Thursday of each month from 7:00-8:30 pm.

Contact Jan Hutton (919-967-1959), Pat Mann (919-489-1802) or Robin Harper (919-768-9870) if you have questions.

#### **Quaker House Alternative to Violence Project Training**

Quaker House will be sponsoring the final in a series of Alternative to Violence Project (AVP) training sessions: Training for Facilitators (May 30-June 1). AVP is a training program enabling participants to deal with potentially violent situations in new and creative ways. If interested or if you want more information, contact Lynn Newsom at qpr@quaker.org or call her at 910-323-3912.

## National Day of Action by Fast Food Workers

Thursday, May 15. Fast food workers across the U.S. will be taking action together on this day. Look for more info on the listserv or contact the Peace and Justice Committee.

### **Directory Updates**

Due to privacy concerns, directory updates will not be included in the newsletter. Directory updates are posted on the bulletin board in the Meetinghouse foyer. If you are unable to get to the Meetinghouse, email directory@chapelhillfriends.org or call Emily Buehler for a copy of current updates.

#### **CROP Walk Results**

Thanks to the contributions of so many people, our meeting raised a total of \$3,953 for IFC and the Church World Service. This amount includes \$3,528 from sponsorships of walkers; \$290 from the sale of 58 T-shirts, as well as \$135 in additional donations from people who purchased T-shirts. A special honorable mention goes to Gwynne Pomeroy. Though she had been away in California tending to family affairs, she signed up to walk on the day of the walk and still managed to raise \$180. Special thanks go to all our generous sponsors who supported the walkers.

Despite the rain, most of the walkers actually participated in the walk as well. Walkers from our meeting included: Asta Crowe, Talitha Sanders, Ruth Zalph, Karen Merrey, Carolyn White, Allison Campbell and family, Carolyn Stuart, Alice Carlton, David Curtin, Gwynne Pomeroy, Monica Severino, Herbert Struemper and family, Naveed Moeed, Wendy Richeson-Dodd, Jennifer Leeman, Tom Munk, Leslie Rountree and Grace Schneider.

All the money from the T-shirt sales and 25% of the money from sponsorships will benefit our local IFC. The remainder of the money from the sponsorships will help fund the Church World Service's global projects to alleviate hunger and poverty.

A big thanks to everyone who contributed as a walker, a sponsor and/or T-shirt buyer!

## **Boycott! The Art of Economic Activism Exhibit**

This exhibition, initiated by the American Friends Service Committee and produced in collaboration with the Center for the Study of Political Graphics and sponsored by the social justice working group at St. Philip's with technical support from its Art Guild, uses powerful poster art to provide a visual history of economic activism during the last 60 years. It covers campaigns linked by their use of economic pressure as a nonviolent tactic to challenge economic, social and political injustices.

Open for viewing in St. Philip's Episcopal Church Parish House, 403 E. Main Street, Durham on Sundays in May from 11:00AM to 1:30PM (enter through the Queen Street doors), Monday through Friday from May 2 through May 27 (except May 26) from 11:00AM to 4:00PM (enter through the parish office entrance on East Main Street), and Wednesday evenings May 7, 14 and 21 from 5:30PM to 8:00PM (enter through the Queen Street doors). For more information call Donna Hicks at 919.688.3419. For information on the exhibit visit <a href="http://afsc.org/boycott/">http://afsc.org/boycott/</a>.

#### Chapel Hill Monthly Meeting of the Religious Society of Friends Meeting for Worship with Attention to Business

April 20, 2014 Minutes

#### Tom Munk, clerk; Robin Harper, recording clerk

**Worship and query:** How do I make my home a place of friendliness, peace, and renewal, where God is real for those who live there and those who visit?

Friends spoke about their experiences of welcoming attenders to meeting for worship, and about the power of a loving embrace. Another spoke about the need to allow others to be welcoming. Graciously accepting hospitality is an act of love, as well.

- 1. Welcome, recognition of first-time attenders, review of agenda We welcomed first-time attenders Martha Clark and Bruce Taylor.
- 2. Review of minutes for March Meeting for Worship with Attention to Business Approved.
- 3. Report from the Spiritual State of the Meeting Retreat—Dottie Heninger (Attached) Accepted with gratitude.

#### 4. Treasurer's Report—Matt Drake (Attached)

Matt reminded us that this report is for the first 9 months of fiscal year, July 2013-March 2014. We are in good shape regarding contributions, and we will soon be paying out the remainder of our benevolences. In efforts to reach our budget goal, the Finance Committee has been encouraging Friends who have not yet given, reminding Friends who have not yet fulfilled their giving plans, and asking committee clerks to submit their expenses by mid-June. All of this tends toward starting the new fiscal year fresh. One Friend asked what happens if we exceed our contributions goal. In that case, two things can happen: the overage goes into our checking account to help with summer expenses when income is low, or some could go into renovations. It does not roll over into next year's budget.

The report was accepted with appreciation.

# 5. Request for one-time donation to the Carolina Friends School's "Building Friends" capital campaign— Pat Mann, for the CHFM members of the CFS Board

The request is for \$200 to be given to the school's current Building Friends capital campaign, and for the money to come from our Contingency Fund. Our Benevolence to CFS goes 100% to tuition, and this request does not affect that. This campaign is aimed at campus infrastructure and equipment. The goal of the capital campaign is close to \$7 million, and will be conducted over the course of a couple of years.

Friends asked about giving more than \$200. There is still \$875 out of \$1000 left in the Contingency Fund for this FY, so the money is there. The school is making major improvements to the facilities and we would like to be as generous as we can. However, it was pointed out that there is still power behind our merely symbolic support, for the community to know that both the CFHM and the Durham Friends Meeting are behind the campaign.

After some discussion, Friends reached unity on the idea of giving \$500 now, then revisiting the issue again at the end of the fiscal year.

#### 6. Report from Piedmont Friends Fellowship—Jeff Brown

In March, over 100 Friends gathered at the New Garden Friends Meeting for PFF's annual retreat. Program highlights included a renowned historical tour of the cemetery, a performance by "Granny D," and a Compassionate Listening workshop led by Jan Hutton.

California, Pennsylvania, is the setting for this year's Friends General Conference Gathering, June 29-July 5. To help more Friends attend, \$150/person is available in scholarship money from PFF. Work/study is also available at the gathering. This year's theme is "Love is the First Motion," serendipitously coinciding with our own.

Next year's gathering will be at Cullowhee, NC. PFF is requesting Friends from CHFM to serve on the Planning Committee. May 2-3 is the first meeting of this committee, in Asheville, and will be chaired by Joe and Terry Graedon of Durham Friends Meeting. Tom Munk and Jennifer Leeman will be serving, and urged others to join them. See Jeff for scholarship info or if you're interested in serving on the planning committee.

Yearly Meeting formation is proceeding well. All PFF members are asked to consider YM membership, and appoint representatives. The first meeting of PFYM reps will be held in September, and March 15, 2015, is the date of the first annual meeting. PFYM will be a separate entity from PFF.

Over the years we have been asked twice to consider yearly meeting membership but have not felt led to join. Tom proposed taking this issue to M&W again now, and asked for Friends' feelings surrounding yearly meeting membership. Questions were raised about what meetings are enthusiastic, which are reticent, and how many there are. Six groups, including Charlotte Monthly Meeting and other smaller worship groups, are interested. Membership in PFF has been declining in recent years, but there is new growth and interest, particularly with the growing interest of New Garden Friends. There were also many questions about what exactly is involved in yearly meeting membership, and we all felt we could benefit from more knowledge about the structure of yearly meetings in North Carolina.

James Harper offered to post a paragraph on the website, explaining the structure of yearly meetings in NC. Jeff will work with M&W to write this paragraph and begin creation of a diagram to illustrate it as well. Bill Schweke will help. Jeff also offered to make PFYM's vision statement available to Friends.

As a MWAB, we are interested in exploring this issue, and we defer the question to M&W to consider and report back to us.

#### 7. Annual Report from the Buildings and Grounds Committee—Don Hopper (Attached)

Appreciation was expressed for the quiet, invisible work that B&G does to make everything we do possible. Particular appreciation was expressed to Don, who is here a lot and does so much behind the scenes. We were charged to take on more ownership for this ourselves—it is not only the work of B&G, but all of us!

# 8. Peace & Justice Committee requests approval for Burma Shave-style message boards in front of Meetinghouse—Bill Jenkins

First proposed signs would read:

Peace is
Alive and Well
in Chapel Hill
Your Friends, the Quakers

P&J's proposal is to do this as a series of temporary signs, and then assess its success. They would like to post 4 to 6 sets of signs, over the next year. They would also like to include more of the youth in creation of the content. Bill assured us that placement of the signs will comply with Chapel Hill Town ordinances, and that all sign content will be approved at MWAB. He asked that recommendations for signs be sent to him, and also reminded us that P&J is an open committee, which all are welcome to attend.

Friends approved the use of these signs.

#### 9. FCNL Priorities, from Peace & Justice Committee—Bill Jenkins

The Friends Committee on National Legislation polled meetings about their legislative priorities, and asked that they articulate them on a very short time frame. P&J responded to this request, and is now bringing the priorities to MWAB for our input. Here are the proposed priorities that P&J would like FCNL to focus on:

- 1. Reduce the influence of money in the political process. We support this as a top priority and request that special emphasis be placed on reducing the impact of ALEC and AIPAC through the development of model legislation at the federal and state levels on issues including health care, voting rights, and law enforcement.
- 2. Reduce U.S. military operations around the world with special emphasis on the elimination of drone attacks.
- 3. Promote capacity for peaceful prevention and resolution of deadly conflicts particularly in Afghanistan, Palestine/Israel, and Iran.
- 4. Reform drug policies, mass incarceration, and institutionalized racism.
- 5. Support progressive tax structures to address poverty and economic disparity.

Friends commented that at the federal level, it is important to think about not just reacting to proposed legislation, but to model our legislative priorities, and to do so in a positive way.

P&J welcomes Friends' feedback, and will publish the above priorities in the newsletter for Friends to ponder.

Bill also made us aware of two upcoming events. On May 14 or 19 there will be a Moral Monday event in Raleigh, followed by a meeting afterwards at Raleigh Friends Meeting. Later this summer, there will be a joint forum held with CHFM at the Durham Friends Meeting.

#### 10. Announcements

- •2014 Directories are available electronically! To get a directory, email <u>directory@chapelhillfriends.org</u>. If you do not have access to a computer, please contact Publications and Records.
- Contact a member of the Nominations committee if you feel a leading to serve on a Meeting committee.
- •It's Our Wedding! Jimmy Malone and Zac Lawhon will be married on June 28, and here is their announcement regarding the event: "We've been together for eight years, now we're getting married! A very long engagement comes to an end on June 28, 2014. Please join us, Jimmy Malone and Zac Lawhon, in celebrating our marriage at the Chapel Hill Friends Meeting House in Chapel Hill, NC. The service starts at 10:00 and will be followed by a potluck reception. For more information and to RSVP, visit our website at http://zacandjimmyswedding.splashthat.com/."
- •There will be a conference call about HKonJ. Tom will discuss with P&J who will participate in that.
- •Next week's forum, "Love is the First Motion," addresses the skills needed to actively and appropriately participate in Meeting life and in MWAB. There will be some wonderful presenters please come!

#### We closed with Worship.

**Attendance:** Max Drake, Ruth Zalph, Marilyn A. Dyer, Bruce Taylor (of St. Louis Meeting), Tom Ludlow, Ann Miller, Jennifer Leeman, Byron Stevens, Lloyd Kramer, Dottie Heninger, Richard Miller, Deborah Gibbs, Kitty Bergel, Bettie Flash, Lynn Drake, Matt Drake, Sean Thompson, Paul Munk, Pat Mann, Pam Schwingl, Jeff Brown, Jan Hutton, Don Hopper, Bill Jenkins, Bill Schweke, James Harper

# Annual Spiritual State of the Meeting Report For the Chapel Hill Meeting of the Religious Society of Friends March 22, 2014

We gathered to consider three queries developed by the Ministry and Worship Committee to focus on different dimensions of our Meeting life:

- 1. What do you look for at our meetings for worship?
- 2. What are you seeking in our Meeting community?
- 3. What do you think you bring to our meetings for worship and to our meeting community?

We were grateful for Lloyd Kramer's facilitation of our considerations as he divided us into small groups and led our general sessions. Twenty-four members and attenders joined in the morning's discernments and worship.

The last of our discussions summarized our perceptions of the spiritual state of our Meeting. We feel blessed that our spiritual state is vital and strong. It is based on our trust of the Meeting's abiding love and spiritual sharing which thrive in this community. We recognize the wisdom and hospitality of our departed members who nurtured us, and have faith that the leadership of our community will continue. We look for spiritual connections across the generations.

We expressed great appreciation for the children in our midst and the extraordinary, faithful First Day School teachers and children's religious education committee. The Orange County Correctional volunteers also do the work of our community and we are grateful for their gifts and dedication. Many of us also recognized our spiritual searches are becoming more inward. We are finding new interest in the Quaker peace testimony as it affects our inward, spiritual lives. While we are grateful for the variety of outreach activities in our community, we also find support in the encouragement our Meeting provides to seek our own spiritual paths.

We are connected to each other. This sacred commitment nurtures our spiritual lives – as a community and as individuals. One Friend spoke eloquently of Yeats' question "who can tell the dance from the dancers?" as a reflection of how our community and spiritual lives work together.

We yearn for deeper connections with each other and opportunities to share our spiritual lives. Small groups have been re-kindled and we hope that these will continue to thrive, bringing our community even more closely connected. We noted that we do not have many young adults or newcomers among us. We will hold these concerns and re-visit them throughout the year.

Our gathering ended with worship and gratitude for our Meeting and for each other.

Dottie Heninger Scribe

# Annual Report of Building and Grounds Committee Chapel Hill Friends Meeting April 2014

The B&G Committee currently includes as members: Jeff Brown, Bill Cleaver, Kathy Davis, Lynn Drake, John Hite (ex-officio), Don Hopper (clerk), Richard Miller, David Schneider, Tom Smith, Wendy Michener and Beth Kurtz Costes. Jeff's time has been compromised by his service on Care and Counsel whose meeting time conflicts with that of B&G. We miss some of his energy. Other than that, we have had a good year with all of the members serving and helping with tasks.

John Hite continues to serve as resident. He tends to take care of and coordinate requests for building use. He keeps B&G informed of issues concerning the care and maintenance of the buildings and grounds. John is a major benefit for B&G and the Meeting. We thank him for his efforts.

The renovation of the upstairs of the Meeting House has taken up a large share of the committee's attention this past year. After fine tuning the list of aspects of the proposed upstairs renovation, individuals of B&G went out to share those ideas with the other committees of the Meeting. With the insight and feedback from these meetings, B&G arranged with ARE to have a forum to present the proposal for renovations of the upstairs and outside entry of the Meeting House. This forum was followed a month later with a second forum to entertain and discuss questions and concerns of Meeting's members and attenders. Currently the committee is rehashing the costs of the projects and planning a presentation to Meeting for Worship with Attention to Business.

We are also planning for major renovations of the downstairs. Insulating the walls in the teen room and the middle room will continue the process of "sealing the envelope" of the Meeting House. This will entail the reconfiguration of the HVAC ductwork. At the same time we will update the electrical service to a 400amp capacity and bring the wiring up to date with code standards. We have added upgrading the kitchen and installing a washer/dryer machine. We now have pricing for nearly all of the project. We look forward to bringing this information to Business Meeting soon.

The Chapel Hill Mennonite Fellowship has grown and has moved their services to another location in town after leasing the Meeting House on Sunday evenings for the last few years. We part amicably.

Other tasks accomplished this past year:

- completed painting downstairs baths
- installed a "time capsule" and sealed the teen room fireplace
- arranged for 3 work mornings with various tasks accomplished
- added 2 leaf raking sessions at the rise of late Meeting, very successful
- repaired a couple of broken benches in Meeting Room
- unclogged downstairs kitchen sink drain
- added new door sweeps to front doors
- other routine tasks and maintenance, lawn care, carpet cleaning, replacing light bulbs, haggling with ATT about service contracts and billing, coordinating with Friends Early School on varied issues
- working with the Shotts family to improve the state of the memorial garden by adding landscape plantings and a new bench, and moving energy through the area
- considering options for more visible sign near parking lot entrance

See B&G description of the Committee's responsibilities in the Directory. We continue to try to do a cost effective and more than adequate job of maintaining the building and grounds.

Submitted for B&G Committee Don Hopper

#### CHFM Treasurer's Report, July 1, 2013 through March 30, 2014 Fiscal Year 2013-2014

INCOME	Estimated	Income to date:	Over (under)
Contributions	63,985.00	58,864.41	(5,120.59)
Building rental	5,000.00	4,269.18	(730.82)
Parking space rental	5,100.00	5,770.00	670.00
Miscellaneous (YRE, Interest income etc.)	-	3,567.35	3,567.35
INCOME TOTAL	\$74,085.00	\$72,470.94	(\$1,614.06)
EXPENSES	Budgeted	Expenditures to date	Under (øver)
Committees:			
Adult Religious Education	200.00	-	200.00
Buildings and Grounds	17,970.00	9,648.67	8,321.33
Care and Counsel	100.00	45.00	55.00
Children Religious Education Committee*	5,350.00	3,651.80	1,698.20
Youth Religious Education Committee**	3,500.00	2,769.24	730.76
Environmental Concerns	150.00	-	150.00
Finance	300.00	289.36	10.64
Friends Transition and Support	500.00	264.38	235.62
Hospitality	300.00	107.12	192.88
Library	400.00	282.00	118.00
Ministry and Worship	500.00	231.19	268.81
Nominations	10.00	-	10.00
Peace and Justice	200.00	-	200.00
Publications and Communications	2,000.00	1,349.50	650.50
<b>Total Committee Expenses</b>	27,980.00	18,638.26	9,341.74
Special Funds:			
Contingency Fund	1,000.00	125.00	875.00
Meeting for Suffering	135.00	-	135.00
National Quaker Service	2,500.00	1,130.37	1,369.63
Total Special Funds	3,635.00	1,255.37	2,379.63
Future Needs of Meeting			
Leadership Development	2,000.00		2,000.00
Physical Plant Replacement	4,000.00	=	4,000.00
Total Future Needs	6,000.00	-	6,000.00
Benevolences	26,370.00		26,370.00
EXPENSES TOTAL  *Drimarily first Day School coordinator and shild care	\$63,985,00	\$19,893.63	\$44,091,37

<sup>\*</sup>Primarily first Day School coordinator and child care

<sup>\*\*</sup>Expenses for YRE activities: balanced by income from football parking & donations  $4/28/14\,$ 

# Calendar

# (All events at Meetinghouse unless otherwise indicated.)

Sun. 5/4  Tue. 5/6 Thurs. 5/8 Fri. 5/9	8:30am 9:45am 11am 11am 12:30pm 7-8pm 7-8:30pm 5-6pm	Meeting for Worship (Early) Forum: Amazon Conservation and Crafts Meeting for Worship (Late) Meeting for Worship - Carol Woods Potluck & IFC donations Yoke Fellows Prison Visitation - Call Hank Elkins This I Believe, Quaker-Style (see page 3) Vigil for Peace & Justice - E. Franklin & Elliot Rd
Sun. 5/11  Tue. 5/13  Fri. 5/16	8:30am 9:45am 11am 11am 7-8pm 5-6pm	Meeting for Worship (Early) Forum: Faith and Practice - An Open Discussion Meeting for Worship (Late) Meeting for Worship - Carol Woods Yoke Fellows Prison Visitation - Call Hank Elkins Vigil for Peace & Justice - E. Franklin & Elliot Rd
Sun. 5/18  Tue. 5/20 Fri. 5/23	8am 8:30am <b>9:00am</b> 11am 11am 7-8pm 5-6pm	Meeting for Worship (Early)  Meeting for Worship w/Attention to Business  Meeting for Worship (Late)  Meeting for Worship - Carol Woods  Yoke Fellows Prison Visitation - Call Hank Elkins  Vigil for Peace & Justice - E. Franklin & Elliot Rd
<b>Sun. 5/25</b> Fri. 5/30	8:30am 9:45am 11am 11am noon 12:30pm 10pm 5-6pm	Meeting for Worship (Early) Forum: Friends and Hospice Meeting for Worship (Late) Meeting for Worship - Carol Woods Families and Friends Affected by Mental Illness - Schoolhouse Environmental Concerns Com Schoolhouse Deadline To Turn In Items For Newsletter! Vigil for Peace & Justice - E. Franklin & Elliot Rd
Sun. 6/1  Tue. 6/3 Thur. 6/5 Fri. 6/6	8:30am 9:45am 11am 11am 12:30pm 7-8pm 9am-1pm 5-6pm	Meeting for Worship (Early) Forum: Graduation with Potluck Meeting for Worship (Late) Meeting for Worship - Carol Woods Potluck & IFC donations – Schoolhouse Yoke Fellows Prison Visitation - Call Hank Elkins CHFM Serves Lunch at Interfaith Shelter Vigil for Peace & Justice - E. Franklin & Elliot Rd

# Chapel Hill Friends Meeting Chapel Hill Monthly Meeting of the Religious Society of Friends

531 Raleigh Road, Chapel Hill, NC 27514 (919) 929-5377

Meetings for Worship at 8:30 and 11:00am
Forum at 9:45am; Child Care from 9:30am-12:15pm
First Day School from 11:15am-12:00pm
Clerk of the Meeting: Tom Munk (919) 929-9135
Resident: John Hite (919) 929-5377

- Newsletter. This newsletter is published every first Sunday under the care of the Publications and Records Committee. Paper copies are available at the Meetinghouse and a PDF is posted on the Meeting website, www.chapelhillfriends.org. The deadline for submissions is 10pm on the last Sunday of the month. Email submissions to news@chapelhillfriends.org or call Emily Buehler, (919) 475-5756. Please include "newsletter" in the subject line.
- Listserv. To send a news or "In the Light" announcement on the Meeting listserv, contact news@chapelhillfriends.org. Please include "listserv" or "in the light" in the subject line. This listserv goes to about 280 people. Do not submit personal information about someone else unless you know he/she wants to share. Subscribe to the listserv at www.chapelhillfriends.org/contact.html.
- Website. To get items posted on our website, send them to news@chapelhillfriends.org.